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EACH CHILD IS AN INDIVIDUAL OF GREAT WORTH 

 
DATE: May 25, 2023 
 
TO: District Facility Users 
 
FROM: Oscar Esquivel 
 Deputy Superintendent 
 
RE: INFORMATION MEETING TO DISCUSS NEW RATES EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2023 
 

The Civic Center Act (Education Code Sections 38130-38139) provides that the Governing 
Board of any school district may grant the use of school facilities or grounds to various 
groups subject to certain terms and conditions.  Usage may be free of charge for nonprofit 
organizations, clubs, or associations organized to promote youth and school activities when 
an alternate location is not available.  For other activities, the Board may charge either a 
direct cost rate or a fair rental value.  Direct cost rates are applied to certain noncommercial 
organizations such as religious, exercise, and dance groups, while fair rental rates are 
charged to commercial organizations. 
 
The District's facility rental rates have not been substantially revised since July 2017.  
Information obtained through an analysis of current acquisition and operating costs (which 
includes cafeteria and custodial services) has led us to consider revising our fees.  All 
current District facility users are invited to attend the following meeting where we will share 
proposed costs and explain how these costs are calculated. 
 
 DATE: June 5, 2023 
 TIME: 4:00 p.m. 
 LOCATION: Room C 
 Education Service and Support Center 
 84 East "J" Street, Chula Vista 
 
In addition, the Board of Education authorized staff to schedule a hearing at the next regular 
Board meeting to provide the public an opportunity to make oral or written comments on the 
proposed rates.  The public hearing is scheduled as follows: 
 
 DATE: June 14, 2023 
 TIME: 6:00 p.m. 
 LOCATION: Board Room 
 Education Service and Support Center 
 84 East "J" Street, Chula Vista 
 
New rates will be effective July 1, 2023.  If you plan to attend the June 5 information 
meeting, please RSVP to Lisa Brannen at lisa.brannen@cvesd.org or (619) 425-9600, 
extension 181372. 
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